
Prescriptum [English]
Postscriptum Polonistyczne nr 2(8), 11

2011



PRESCRIPTUM 

This issue of “Postscriptum Polonistyczne” that we present to the readers is dedicated 
mostly to problems concerning contemporary Polish theatre and drama. The articles and 
sketches gathered here offer critical descriptions of worldview and esthetic attitudes, 
directions and tendencies characteristic in dramatic and theatrical practices today. They 
present phenomena that, in our opinion, are important and interesting – phenomena 
that demonstrate how dynamically Polish theatre and drama have been changing since 
1989. On the other hand, they present a variety of theatrical and stage genres and forms. 
Expressions of these changes can be seen in drama, also in the return toward experience 
of everyday life, descriptions of contemporary realities and problems, as well as the 
destruction of traditional hero, ousted by the ‘voice’ or the figure of chorus. In theatre, 
such transformations are reflected in adaptation strategies of literary and nonliterary 
texts on stage, or in the creativity of some directors that manifest extremely radical atti-
tude towards (national and cultural) traditions, as well as the increasing and varied role of 
music in theatrical performance. Different, but equally important consequences were 
caused be the events of 1989 in musical theatres and in cabaret. Next to articles analyz-
ing the situation of Polish theatre and drama today, we publish in the “Postscriptum” 
some articles to widen the image of contemporaneity by discussing Witkacy’s drama, 
problems concerning literary and stage biographies, and women’s drama. 

In the second part of this issue we inserted articles dedicated to some chosen prob-
lems concerning contemporary Polish literature. Readers can find there interesting inter-
pretations of some selected works by Czesław Miłosz, Konstanty Ildefons Gałczyński, 
or anthropological interpretations of Witkacy’s texts. Moreover, it contains also an int-
erestingly written article about Australian motifs in Polish literature. 

It is certainly worth to recommend the section that concerns latest events in the field 
of publishing, theatre and film. In addition, as always, we present also some reviews of 
publications that are especially important for people involved in teaching Polish as a 
foreign language. We also wanted to note important conference projects prepared by the 
Polish teachers abroad. 

This issue of “Postscriptum” was prepared by: prof. dr. hab. Ewa Wąchocka and dr 
Aleksandra Achtelik, together with scholars from the Institute of Cultural Studies at the 
University of Silesia. 

General Editor 


